Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Hospital Close properties 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am looking into the social housing that is planned for the empty properties on Hospital Close in Leicester. I am asking today for relevant information into where the project is up to, if the plans are still going ahead and if there is a completion date?

Could I also get a break down of the budget proposed for this project. 

It seems that the properties have been left empty for a lot longer than expected with little to no work being done on them. 

Could I also get the information about the purchase of these properties from university hospitals of Leicester NHS trust.

Answer:

The Council can report that work has now commenced on the Hospital Close site for the first phase of development, which will see a full refurbishment of the existing 35 houses on site and enable occupation in the early part of next year. 
The selected contractor Jeakins Weir has now mobilised on site, each property has also been hoarded off, and the road has been closed to all public traffic to enable a safe environment for the planned works. The contract value for this work is circa. £5m and the first properties are due to be handed over by the start of next year.  

The second phase, which consists of 100 homes that require more extensive conversion, is currently going through a tender process to obtain construction cost for the work from the market. Pending a successful outcome works are projected to start on these homes by spring next year. Final completion of all works across the site is dependent on contractor confirmation but is currently estimated to be autumn 2026.  

We understand your concerns regarding how long the properties have been left vacant and recognise the importance of successfully converting these properties into affordable homes for those on the housing register as soon as possible, it is however, essential that we do this correctly and we have been working with a team of consultants to achieve this. From the initial detailed surveys and technical design, through to the work we now have progressing on site we want to ensure that a quality product is delivered that provides the Council with stock that will provide quality homes long into the future.

Regarding details of the purchase of Hospital Close from UHL please see link below to the executive decision concerning the matter:  

Executive decisions (leicester.gov.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
